SEYMOUR LAKE ASSOCIATION

Wiitir 1992

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Some of you might be asking your-
selves why you are receiving this
newsletter as you are not members
of the Seymour Lake Association.
This year we are sending copies to
all Morgan taxpayers as well as
Association members. [ invite you
to read and enjoy our annual
publication; and, if you see fit,
consider becoming a member and
lending a helping hand in achiev-
ing our goals.

Although I have never been an
official resident of the Town of
Morgan, I have been associated
with the Town for most of my life

. as a kid growing up, a summer
farm hand, a fisherman, a hunter,
and a property owner. My grand-
parents on both sides, parents, and
sister have been residents though,
so I guess you might call me an
“outsider with some strong roots
firmly anchored in Morgan.”

Getting to the point, Morgan
and Lake Seymour are special to
me because of their great sense of
“community.” You don't have to
dig very deep into the history of
this Town until you uncover a
tradition of caring, lending a help-
ing hand, and doing things
together without folks asking what's
in it for me! The history of Morgan
is special. Sure, there has always
been talk buzzing around and a lit-
tle friendly infighting; but, when
the chips are down, the support for

one another was there. There are
many who have passed on and
many still among us who always
put back more than we take.
“Community’’ has been a tradition
in Morgan.

The Seymour Lake Association is
nothing more than a group of peo-
ple committed to preserving and
improving the quality of life afford-
ed by lake Seymour and the sur-
rounding community. The catch is
... if these goals are to be attained
a Morgan type sense of community
must exist. Divisions of city folk
and country folk, natives and {lat-
landers, haves and have-nots, ice
fishermen and summer fishermen,
and so on ... will not get the job
done. We need to appreciate one
anothers’ strengths (we all have
some), respect each others’ points
of view, and be willing to lend a
helping hand in the true tradition
of “"community.” Think, what has
made Morgan special?

Please read our newsletter, feel
free to acquaint us with your
thoughts on any issue; and, if you
feel so inclined, become a member
of the Association if you are not
already one. The Seymour Lake
Association will only be successful
when it represents a true cross sec-
tion of the “"community.” O

Craig A. Lefevre
President - SLA

IMPORTANT NUMBERS

State Police (Derby) .. .... 766-2211
Fire(Morgan) ........... 873-3000
(E. Charleston) . ..... 723-4442

Ambulance (Morgan) ....766-2211
(E. Charleston) . 723-4343

VT. Poison Center...... 1-658-3456

COMMUNITY HOUSE

The Morgan Community House
is available for rent at a small fee.
Full kitchen and bathroom
facilities, tables and chairs. This is
an excellent location for wedding
receptions, family reunions and
other functions. Contact Jerri Pot-
ter at 895-2820 for additional infor-
mation or reserve use. ]

SEYMOUR LAKE AUCTION
THIS YEAR!

The Seymour Lake Auction will
be held on July 18, 1992, at the
Morgan Elementary School. As
many of you know, this is the
Association’s major fundraiser, so
help us all you can with donations
of items and/or attendance at the
auction. Arrangements for pick-up
of donated items will be available.
This is a great way to find a
“home" for any unwanted items
you may have. We also will happi-
ly accept donations of new items,
art and handcrafts. For further in-
formation, contact Jean Gilliam at
895-4232. [

ANNUAL DINNER & MEETING

The 1991 Annual Dinner &
Meeting was again a success due
to hard work and careful planning
of many Association members. For
those of you who missed it last
year, the format was changed to
encourage a larger turnout, and
especially...families. An outdoor
(with tent) Chicken Bar-B-Q was
held following the business
meeting and included a full com-
pliment of side dishes as in past
years, PLUS the wonderful array of
homemade pies! Also included in
the event was live musical enter-
tainment, horseshoes, volleyball
and games for the kids. Due to the
overwhelming positive response to
last year’s new format, the 1992
Annual Meeting & Dinner will be
the same -~ with, hopefully, some
new added “attractions.” As in any
event of this size, a lot of help is
needed. lf you would like to
volunteer your assistance, please
contact Jerri Potter at 895-2820.
The date for the 1992 Annual
Meeting and Dinner will be Satur-
day, August 1, 1992, and will
again be held at the Morgan
Elementary School. O
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ANNUAL MEETING
August 3, 1991

The annual meeting of the
Seymour Lake Association, with a
Potluck/Chicken Bar-B-Q social
was held on Saturday, August 3,
1991, at 11:00 a.m. at the E. Taylor
Hatton School in Morgan.

President Cyrus Benson called
the business meeting to order at
11:10 a.m. Reverend George Kern
provided the blessing prior to the
introduction of the Association Of-
ficers and explanation of the pro-
cedures for the meeting.

The Town Selectmen, George
Fuller, Anthony Champigny, and
Charles Norton were recognized
for their ongoing support. Presi-
dent Benson expressed gratitude to
the membership, the good commit-
tee leadership and work of the
Chairmen and to the Directors and
Officers. He expressed the need
for increased input from the
membership and emphasized con-
tinued active participation, as the
business of the Association
becomes increasingly important.

President Cy next introduced the
Directors, noting the work of Jerri
Potter with the positive change of
the Annual Meeting time and the
Bar-B-Q Social.

The Minutes of the August 4,
1990 Annual Meeting, as published
in the ‘91 Newsletter, were approv-
ed. The Treasurer, Cindy Smith,
reported the following:

Audit Balance ...... $1,507.76
Payments ........... —236.50
Deposits............ + 329.00
Asof8/3/91 ........ $1,600.06
Membership

7/26/90 - 8/2/91 ...$1,312.00

COMMITTEE REPORTS
BAuditors:

George Kern reported, books well
kept. Accepted as presented.
Newsletter:

Ruth and Roger Whitcomb thanked
those responsible for reports. They
in turn were thanked by the
membership for a job well done.
Beach Committee:

For Dan Phillabaum, President Cy
explained the roped-off area. The
selectmen were recognized for their
help regarding this area of concern.
Discussion regarding the open con-
tainer law followed.

Town-Lake Study Committee:
Chairman Roger Whitcomb
reported that the Committee had
discussed the following concerns:
boating regulations, water quality,
and the public beach. He announc-
ed that there would be an informa-
tional meeting on Friday, August
16, at 7 p.m., in the Town Communi-
ty House to discuss these areas. The
Committee feels that Lake quality
tests should be done every year.
Water Tablets are available for
$ .50, to check individual septic
systems for Lake pollution.

Vending business discussion, with
a motion by Stuart Brush -. that the
Association appeal to the Selectmen
to establish an ordinance to pass a
vending law to prevent use of the
beach parking lot for business. The
motion was seconded with discus-
sion. It was suggested that “the
beach” be added to the “parking
lot.” It was agreed that the motion
be amended to include these areas
as well as the state access and sur-
rounding areas. The motion was
voted on and carried with a request
by President Cy that a letter be sent
to the Selectmen regarding this
issue.

Swim Project:

Thanks to the many organizations
and individuals who supported this
vital project was expressed by Presi-
dent Benson. Although the Associa-
tion is not responsible for the pro-
ject, we became involved when
needed.

Claudia Giguere again handled
the administrative chores and Geoff
Lyons was the instructor. Approx-
imately 90 children took part this
year, 47 of which are from Morgan.
Although this is an expensive pro-
ject, it is important that it continue
in the future.

Auction:

To be held next summer. Items
already being collected.

Kettle:

President Benson presented the pla-
gue to be placed at the “kettle” as a
tribute to Fred Taylor for all his
special work in maintaining the area
around the kettle.

Walt Jenness, temporary chair-
man, has continued Fred’s efforts.

Fishing:
Chairman Craig Lefevre noted the
special regulations established in an

effort to improve the fishing.

The Fish Hatchery of the early
70's is being resurrected for Brook
Trout.

Five SLA members attended the
Federation of Lakes Meeting of July
15th, with 15 of the 20 Lakes
represented. Common concerns in-
cluded: water levels, property
taxes, vandalism, and surface use.
A committee was established to
represent the Federation during the
State Legislative Session.

Director Walt Jenness and
Secretary Judy Fuller were thanked
for their part in providing the two
milfoil signs placed at the State ac-
cess.

Lake Quality:

Chairman Bob Arnold reported that
the water clarity is better than 11
meters and the clarity has not
changed in 10 years. Bob has been
the “keeper of the dam,” trying to
maintain the lake level.

Discussion followed regarding the
winter level and land erosion
results. The gate key will be left with
someone during the winter months.
Citizens Utilities continues to keep
good communication with the
Association.

Map:

Chairman Jeff Hall. President Cy
commented on the plans of the
reorganization of the map printing.
Jeft was complimented for the good
job, with note made of the need of
help selling the maps next year.

Membership:

Chairman Anne Torpey thanked all
who helped with the July member-
ship campaign. Membership stands
at 487, with more expected.

C.P.R.:

To be planned for next summer.
Boat Safety Course:

President Benson mentioned the
position of the Association to
possibly offer a Boat Safety Course.
Effective July 1, 1991, all individuals
born after Jan. 1, 1974, will be re-
quired to attend a Vi. approved
boating safety course prior fo
operating a motor boat on Vi.
waters.

Other Business:

Also noted were the Nature
Seminars and Educational Programs
arranged by Director Potter which
have been offered this summer.




President Benson explained the
results of the March Town Meeting
vote to reduce the financial support
for the Sheriff Patrol during the
winter months. It was sugyested that
neighborhood watch groups be
organized.

Bicentennial Project:

Chairman Gene Earp thanked the
Association for their support in
helping fund the new granite
headstone describing Jonathan
Cummings as the historical in-
dividual he was. Mr Cummings
brought the “kettle” to Morgan and
was one of the first surveyors.

Nominations:

Chairman Dot Carter presented the
following slate for 1991-92. Presi-
dent Craig Lefevre, Vice President
Jerri Potter, Secretary Judy Fuller,
Treasurer Charlene Bronson, Direc-
tors Kitty Sprout and Ken Mason.
The Committee was thanked for
their effort.

Town Recycling Committee:

Ruby Jenness, Charles Norton, Bob
Hunt, Jim and Kay Horler. The pro-
cedure was explained by Chairman
Jenness. The participation efforts
are greatly appreciated.

NEW BUSINESS

Beach Litter:

-- A major concern. Selectmen
Charles Norton noted that the Town
will have barrels in place soon, ex-
plaining that due to the decrease in
State funds barrels have not been
provided.

President Benson read the motion
presented by John Fraleigh:
The Seymour Lake Association re-
quests that its elected represen-
tatives consult with the appropriate
Town and State agencies to deter-
mine the feasibility of banning the
use of all motorized equipment,
craft, and vehicles on Seymour
Lake at all times of the year. It is fur-
ther requested that the finding be

presented to the membership at the
annual meeting in 1992.

The motion was seconded,
discussed, and carried -- 47-32.

Taxes:

Several members expressed con-
cern regarding the process. A pro-
posal to request the Town to call a
special meeting during the third
week of July was put into a motion,
voted on and carried. Discussion
continued with a motion made to
have the Listers contacted, meeting
with the SLA to reopen the appeals
process. The motion was seconded
and discussed further. It was decid-
ed that the Association needed time
to study and prepare for such a
meeting. The motion to reopen the
appeals process was defeated.

Conclusion:

President Benson was thanked for
the fine job done during the
meeting. A standing ovation was
also given for his work as President
of the Seymour Lake Association.[]

FISHING COMMITTEE REPORT

Our committee is pleased to
welcome three new members who
have volunteered to serve for the
1991-92 year -- Bob Durgin, Pete
Bronson, and Bob Beaupre.

We are now in the second season
of more restrictive fishing regula-
tions and are hopetul that with pa-
tience the trend toward smaller
and fewer fish caught can be
reversed. Whether these regula-
tions are too little, too late, re-
mains to be seen. If we as sports-
men who fish the lake can develop
attitudes of respecting the resource

»

first, and deriving success from the
“act of fishing”’ as well as taking
fish home, we may be able to ar-
rive at a balance which will allow
the fishery to recover.

From January through June of
1991, the Vt. Department of Fish
and Wildlife reports stocking 4,800
six inch lake trout and 8,100 seven
inch salmon in Seymour. They also
report stocking 18,000 salmon fry
and 1,500 six-inch brook trout in
the tributaries to the lake.

Good Fishing [

Craig Lefevre




WATER QUALITY

The Lake Seymour Water Quali-
ty Committee, appointed by the
Town Selectmen at the March,

1991 Town Meeting, has centered
its activities on water pollution and
boating as they affect life in and on
Lake Seymour.

For the past many years the only
water quality testing has been the
water clarity testing done by Bob
Arnold. Those tests have shown
high water clarity. The Vermont
Water Resources Department
operates on the policy that 1if clari-
ty tests are good, there is no need
for further kinds of tests. The com-
mittee feels it would be desirable
to conduct tests to determine pre-
sent levels of organic matter,
phosphorus, acidity, heavy metals,
PCB, etc., with periodic testing to
determine trends. These tests are
expensive. The committee is seek-
ing ways of getting testing done at
little or no expense to the town

The committee addressed the
problem of pollution from inade-
quate septic systems by making
available, at cost, dye tablets to be
flushed through homeowner’s
toilets. Many used them. They will
be available this year at the Town
Clerk’s office, at the Morgan Store
and at Tradewinds at the beach.

Regarding boating activities and

public safety at the public beach,
the committee did the following:
1. Held a public information
meeting to get opinions from as
many residents as possible. Lt.
Roger Gilbert of the Vermont State
Police was present to speak about
public safety and law enforcement.
2. The committee met with Lt.
Michael Vinton of the Department of
Public Safety and who is in charge
of boating safety on all Vermont
public waters.

3. Prepared a Town Warning Arti-
cle that would establish a public
beach alcohol free zone area and an
article that would designate a swim-
ming area only zone. Both articles
were adopted at a Special Town
Meeting held this last fall.

This winter Ruby Jenness, a com-
mittee member, prepared a brief
written appeal to ice fishermen to
leave no debris on the ice at the
close of fishing season. Ruby and

her husband, Ken, distributed
copies to every fishing shanty on
the lake. It appears to have had
good results.

The committee welcomes any
suggestions to maintain Lake
Seymour’s gquality.d

Roger Whitcomb

Chairman, Town Lake Committee

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE

REPORT

Many thanks to all who helped
with the lake association member-
ship drive last summer. The
number of members increased by
120 people. Dues are an important
source of income necessary for the
continued operation of the associa-
tion.

Expect a visit from the committee
early in July, 1992. We will hope
for continued growth in association
membership [

Ann Torpey
Janet Selby
Dan Phillabaum

MAP REPORT

Plans for a new Seymour Lake
map are on the drawing board and
will be available the summer of
1992. Not only will the map be up-
dated as usual; but, hopetully,
there will be a better depiction of
cottage roads and cottage location.
If anyone has information on
changes of ownership, new con-
struction, etc., your input will be
greatly appreciated. (O

LAKE LEVEL

Another meeting was held with
Citizens Utilities 1n December con-
cerning methods of controlling the
water level of Lake Seymour as a
result of their relicensing applica-
tion. The position of the Seymour
Lake Association at this time is as
follows:

1. The present method of operation
produces desirable results. (An
Association member monitors the
lake level and adjusts the gate
accordingly.)

2. "Run of the River” has some
benetits if the same results can be
achieved as in “one” above. The
main benefit being the removal
of the human element.

3. Vermont State Statutes mandate
the lake level be maintained
within specific limits (those
limits being denoted between the
high and low pins).

4. Remodeling the existing spillway
to provide for maximum linear
footage of spillway at 4" above
the low pin, (existing spillway +
the area above the gate + the
sum of the dam between the gate
and the near bank of the stream)
would accommodate most natur-
al events and keep the lake level
within statutory Limits.

5. The existing gate should remain
operational to accommodate ex-
cessive water flows into Seymour
so that the current lake levels
which we have enjoyed in the re-
cent past can be insured. [
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SUGAR-ON-SNOW SUPPER
RETURNS!

Atter 10 years, the Morgan
Sugar-on-Snow Supper will be
making a comeback. Many of you
longer-term members remember
this event as a Morgan tradition.
Local organizations and people
have already been hard at work to
resurrect this popular event for the
summer of '92. A hard-working
crew has already cut ice and pack-
ed the snow away. The date for the
supper is SATURDAY, JULY 11,
1992 The dinner 1itself will be held
at the Morgan Elementary School,
two seatings -- one at 5:00 p.m.
and one at 6:30 p.m. Following
both seatings, there will be ac-
tivities at the Community House:
videos of the ice-cutting (courtesy
of Ken Jenness), displays of
historical photos, music and games
for the children. Tickets to the sup-
per will be SOLD BY ADVANCE
TICKET SALES ONLY and will be
available by the 1st of May Ticket
prices are $8.00/adults and
$4.00/children 12 years-old and
under. IT IS STRONGLY ADVISED
TO PURCHASE YOUR TICKETS
VIA MAIL IF YOU PLAN TO AT-
TEND. Each seating will serve 200
people and it is expected that
tickets will sell out quickly. To en-
sure getting tickets, send check or
money order, along with a note
stating how many each of adult and
children’s tickets AND preferred
seating time to: Jerri Potter, Box
182, Morgan, Vermont 05853, ¢/
along with a stamped, self-
addressed envelope. Your ticket
will be promptly mailed to you. OJ

TREASURER'S REPORT

Balance, December 31, 1990 ........ g $1,957 29
Income - 1991:

Interest, Jan.-Dec., 1991 .. ... . ... . . . . ....... $ 8996
Memberships & Donations ................... ... 1,738.00
MapSales................. e 29 00

Dye Tablet Sales ...... u eRe iy g 11.00 1,867.86
Expenses - 1991: $3,825 13

Newsletter Printing ............ . .. . .. . .. ... $ 440.70

Newsletter Postage &Misc. .......... ... ... ... ... 127.88

Annual Meeting & Dinner.................. S 507 00

Fred Taylor Memorial Plaque ... ................... 158.00

Bicentenmal Headstone ........................ 4 100 00
PrestoDyechem .............. ... .. ... .. ........ 63573
Federationof Lakes ... ...... .o, 30.00

Postage .......... ... .. ......... e e o 5.80

Liability Insurance ......... ... ... ... ... ... .. .... 590.00

Liability Insurance ........... ... ... 251.00

Annual Meeting Insurance .. .............. Py 100.00
PoulinLumber .......... .. . . i i 73.54

Swim Project Instructor. . ............... ... .. ... 136.50

Misc. Expenses........... ST ey o e T 162.72 $2,746 87
Balance, December 31,1991 . ..... ... .. ... .. ... . $1,078.28

Checking Account - Interest Bearing
Commumnity National Bank ...................... $1,078.28

E. TAYLOR HATTON SCHOOL

i details and attending both state

As another vear flies by I am
happy to have this opportunity to
contribute to your newsletter, shar-
ing news from the E. Taylor Hatton
School. As I write we are enjoying
another successful year of ac-
tivities, program development, and
growing connectedness with our
local and statewide community.
Last year, we completed develop-
ment of a mission statement and
schoolwide goals. This year, we
have undertaken a long-term effort
to review, develop and document
programs to meet these goals. Our
focus is on teaching methods. Tak-
ing curriculum as a starting point,
the focus is on what we actually do
in the classroom to implement the
curriculum and meet our goals. In
other words, our focus is on bring-
ing the paper curriculum to life.

Our vehicle for this effort is col-
laboration, collaboration with the
state, staff, supervisory union,
school board and community. We
are currently completing work on
our writing program. The staff has
been meeting often to define

and supervisory union sponsored
training on the Department of
Education’s nationally publicized
Writing Portfolio Assessment Pro-
gram. Letters home and Home and

School Club presentations have re-
quested input and kept the com-
munity informed. This focus was
initiated through school board and
administrative leadership, through
actively seeking what is best and of
the highest educational priority for
the children of Morgan.

Activity highlights this year in-
clude two visits to Morgan by the
Montshire Discovery Museum's
outreach program, featuring the
portable planetarium “Starlab” in
November and the “Science Cir-
cus” in March. These were funded
by federal Chapter II grant
monies. We visited the Discovery
Museum in Essex Junction and the
Dinamation exhibit in Burlington
before Christmas. After three years
of cross-country skiing here at
school, we were ready for Burke's
world class ski touring center.
Grades 1-6 enjoyed a warm, sun-
ny, mid-February day there and
are looking forward to a repeat
some day.

Best wishes from all of us to all
of you. We hope you enjoy your
spring and summer. I look forward
to hearing from any of you who
would like to talk further about our
school. [

Jeffrey Hare
Principal




SEYMOUR LAKE ASSOCIATION
OFFICERS 1991-1992

President ................. Craig Lefevre
Vice President ............... Jerri Potter
Secretary ................... Judy Fuller
Treasurer ............. Charlene Bronson
DIRECTORS Term Expires
WalterJenness .................... 1992
David Augustoni ................... 1992
JoeDenning .................. ... 1993
JamesHorler...................... 1993
KittySprout ....................... 1994
KenMason......coevinnrinicninnns 1994
COMMITTEES

AnnualDinner ............... Ann Torpey

Jerri Potter
Federationof Lakes......... Craig Lefevre
BISINGE o e koo Re e opche ke Bob Durgin

Bob Beaupre
Pete Bronson
Craig Lefevre

Kettle .............. .. ....WaltJenness
Lake Monitoring
andWaterlLevel ......... Robert Arnold
Map .vvii it e Jeff Hall
Membership................. Ann Torpey
Barbara Boyle
Auction.................... Jean Gilhham
Publicity . . .................. Eileen Earp
Joan Witzmann
Newsletter ................. Kitty Sprout

Bob Beaupre
Jerri Potter

Property Tax ............... Ken Jenness
Vince Sporanza

Bob Merrigan

CIRIRM o e o - Db e R Jerri Potter
Auditors .................l George Kern
Jean McKenny

Carol Messinger

MORGAN TOWN
OFFICERS

Town Clerk & Treasurer ... ... Lucille Flynn

Selectmen .................... Pat Hunt
George Fuller

Charies Norton

Listersh. . ... il s smrln George Kern
Barbara Norton

Diane Moore

Zoning Administrators ......... Bert Judd

Ronald Cook
TownAgent ...,............ Eugene Earp
Road Commissioner ......... Carroil Cass
TaxCollector............... Ken Jenness

MORGAN TOWN CLERK
Office Hours:

Mon., Tues , Thurs.,and Fri ..... 9-12a.m.
1- 4pm
Wednesdays ...........cceviennn Closed

MORGAN SELECTMEN’S MEETINGS:
Selectmen’s meetings are held on the first
and third Monday of each month at the
Town Office at 700 p.m.

MORGAN LANDFILL HOURS:
Saturdays ............ 8:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

NOTE: Building permits are required for all
kinds of construction. Permits may be ob-
tained from the Town Clerk or from the Zon-
ing Officer

FIRE PERMITS
Fire permits are needed — call Pete Briggs,
Fire Warden at 895-4162.

AREA LEGISLATORS:

VincentHluzzi........... Orieans, Senator
Michael Metcalf ..... Greensboro, Senator
Nancy Sheltra ... ... Derby, Representative
Benoit Blais ...Derby Line, Representative

TOWN COMMITTEE FOR LAKE QUALITY:
Roger Whitcomb, Chairman James Horler

Jerri Potter Robert Arnold
Charles Norton Barbara Norton
Jeff Hall Carole Pare

Ruby Jenness

“K

1992

June 27
Morgan Swim Project Registration
Beach parking lot

July 4
Parades in Derby, Barton, and
Island Pond

July 6-17

Morgan Swim Project

July 11
Morgan Sugar-on-Snow Supper

Advanced ticket sales only
Call: 895-2820

July 15
Newport Women's Club
13th Annual House Tour
Check local newspapers for details

July 18
Seymour Lake Association Auction
Morgan Elementary School

July 25 & 26
WIKE 2nd Annual Horse Show
and Gymkana
to benefit Adult Education
Call WIKE Radio Station for details.
To be held at Barton Fairgrounds.

August 1
Seymour Lake Association Annual
Meeting & Bar-B-Que
Morgan Elementary School

Rugust 5
Homemakers Bazaar
Morgan Community House
Check local newspapers for details.

NORTH COUNTRY
CONCERT ASSOCIATION

presenis

t
1992 SUMMER SERIES

ALL CONCERTS WILL TAKE PLACE ON
SUNDAYS -- 8:00 P.M.
HASKELL OPERA HOUSE, DERBY LINE
Sunday, June 27
The Estrie Chamber Orchestra &
The Estrie Young Chorus
from Sherbrooke, Quebec
Marc David conducts the 20-piece
group in a return engagement to be
recorded by CBC Radio, free

Sunday., July 12
“Through The Opera Glass”

A program of favorite Opera
Triviata -- scenes/arias from popular
operas which includes some
audience participation

Sunday. July 26
The New New England
Vaudeville Revue
Six talented performers from Maine
feature skits, juggling, etc.
A fun evening for all

Sunday, August 9
The Vermont Jazz Ensemble
A seventeen-piece big band plays
Swing Music a la Glenn Miller,
Count Basie, etc.

Sunday, August 27

The New England Brass Quintet
presents
Barbeque Brass
A six-piece group from the Boston
area plays a Pop Concert which

includes marches, B'way Hits and

Sing-a-long Tunes

Information and Tickets may be ob-
tained from:
Frank Witzmann -- 723-6027
Mrs. Eileen Earp -- 895-2937
Seguin Music, Newport -- 334-7954

Events are made possible in part
by grants from
The Vermont Council on the Arts
The New England Foundation
for the Arts

ClughNewg,

AREA CHURCH SERVICES AND
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOLS
See local newspapers for
locations and times




4 MARY KAY.

Gall A, Besaw
Independent Skin Care Consultant

P.O. Box 44-Four Corners
Morgan, VT 05853

MORGAN COUNTRY STORE
Route 111, Morgan, Vermont
895-2726
DELI, GROCERIES . BEER . WINE. PROPANE GAS

VIDEOS . FISHING EQUIPMENT
WORMS . SHINERS. SMELT

Wright’'s Sports Shop

Auctioneer ® Sales Room ¢ Buying/Selling
Sports: 766-2231 Sales Room: 334-6115 Home: 766-5386

All Located on the Derby Road, Derby

DeABY, VERMONT 05829

WALT, JOYCE & £3 JENNESS
TEL. 766-5583
SIMPLICITY * TORO + BOMBARDIER

ROBERT CAIN

Box 46, Morgan, VT 895-2727

(802} 895-2818
B & S, TEC. ENG. PARTS, CHAIN SAWS
SNOWPLOWING * RUBBISH REMOVAL PAINTING
YEAR-ROUND SERVICE INTERIOR/EXTERIOR
WALT'S SALES & SERVICE 25 Years of Experience

BOB BEAUPRE

Route 111, Morgan 895-4209

Northern Houseworks

NEW CONSTRUCTION ¢ RESTORATIONS

RENOVATIONS
HEATING & PLUMBING SERVICES AVAILABLE

ED WORTH, Morgan 895-4640

MR. O’s SPORTING GOODS

Derby Road, Newport, Vermont
334-5525

GUNS ¢ FISHING EQUIPMENT « AMMO « CAMPING
FOOTWEAR e CLOTHING » CRAWLERS & MAGGOTS

MIKE OLDEN, Fishing/Hunting Guide

PAT HUNT INC.

INCOME TAX
FINANCIAL PLANNING
ESTATE PLANNING

334-8322 895-4432

DERBY-PORT PRESS, INC.
QUALITY PRINTERS

LETTERHEADS » ENVELOPES ¢ BUSINESS FORMS
COMPUTER FORMS  WEDDING STATIONERY
LABELS ¢« BROCHURES ¢ 4-COLOR PROCESS WORK

Mike & Monique Foley 766-4775

Jimmy Jordan
FIREWOOD

SEASONED, SPLIT HARDWOOD
FOR YOUR FIREPLACE OR WOODSTOVE
DELIVERED TO YOUR DOOR

895-4447

CARPENTRY » REMODELING
ROOFING

Raoul Beauvais

Quality Work at a Fair Price
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Mo:%? égzom QETHER POr Wi RICHARD FORTIN LOCAL LIBRARIES

Dailey Memorial Library

Main Street, Derby ... .. 766-5063
Goodrich Memorial Library

70 Main Street, Newport 334-7902
Haskell Free Library

Caswell Ave., Derby Line . 873-3022
Island Pond Public Library

Railroad St., Island Pond .723-6134

SEYMOUR LAKE ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP

Please {ill in this coupon and mail today to:

Charlene Bronson
Box 188
Morgan, Vermont 05853

ENCLOSED ARE DUES, $3.00 PER PERSON (Amountof $____ )

NAME(s):

SUMMER ADDRESS:

WINTER ADDRESS:

SUMMER PHONE:

COMMENTS:




CLAYTON DUMAS, MICHAEL DUMAS AND CARROLL CASS SHOWN HERE CUTTING BLOCKS OF ICE TO SUR-
ROUND BOXES OF SNOW. (Homemade ice cutting machine with Model A motor).
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